Draft minutes from NoSCA AGM held on Sunday 1st February 2015 at Elgin City Football Club, Elgin
Present:

M Fox (co-Chair), J Bishop ( co-Chair), C Blake (Fixtures Secretary), C Farr (Minutes), representatives from the following clubs: Nairn, Elgin, Fochabers, Huntly, Forres, Northern Counties, Ross County, Buckie, RAF Lossiemouth.  Also present: N Cameron (Cricket Scotland), K Ross (Highland Development Group), S Campbell (Northern Scot), D Davidson.
	Item
	
	Action

	1.
	Apologies
	

	
	Received from H McQuarrie (Skye & Lochalsh), Fort William, Linda and Allan Duncan (Treasurer and Secretary respectively).
	

	
	
	

	2.
	Accuracy of minutes of 2014 AGM
	

	
	C Blake proposed and G Bundock seconded minutes as accurate.
	

	
	
	

	3.
	President’s Report
	

	
	a) M Fox presented his report as retiring President.  It had been another competitive season with honours shared in the Senior and Reserve leagues.  It was disappointing that only 8 senior teams had taken part in the Senior league.  The end of season dinner had taken place at the Elgin Golf Club in October and had received favourable feedback.  There has been an increase in the number of umpires available in 2014 but it had been difficult making use of them regularly.  It was disappointing that the Disciplinary Committee had been called upon.
b) The league now has a new website and thanks go to J Bishop for his part in this.  More articles and photos are always welcome.  Also, new sponsors for 2014 as Black Dog Financial Services and Blake Geoservices stepped in for the league and cup competitions respectively.

c) With several current members of the Executive stepping down there is an opportunity for change.  Thanks should go to Linda and Allan Duncan, Gavin Griffin, Kim Neill, all of whom went beyond what was required of them to ensure NoSCA ran smoothly.

d) The future of cricket and NoSCA will only be secure if people step forward to help and represent their clubs.  N Cameron was at the meeting to offer help but his presence was dependant on clubs being members of Cricket Scotland.
e) Finally, there is the regular fixture between the MCC and NoSCA which is scheduled for 4th May.  This is seen as a promotional fixture for the league and should be well supported.
	

	
	
	

	4.
	Secretary’s report
	

	
	a) In the absence of A Duncan, M Fox presented the Secretary’s report as follows: A Duncan extended his thanks to all who had attended the meeting and to various individuals for their help throughout the season, in particular Bev and Stewart Morris for the handbook and M Fox as retiring President.
b) Changes to the frequency of meetings are hoped to increase club participation in the Executive

c) Congratulations to winners of Senior and Reserve trophies for 2014, both teams and individuals.

d) Heartening to see RAF Lossiemouth and Northern Counties returning to the Senior league along with Huntly in the Reserve league.

e) A Duncan expressed his regret at having to stand down as Secretary but other commitments needed to take priority.  He stated that he will work with the new Secretary to ensure a smooth transition.
f) Finally, he thanked everyone who had helped him over the last two years and wished NoSCA and the new Executive every success.


	

	
	
	

	5.
	Treasurer’s Report
	

	
	a) In the absence of L Duncan, M Fox presented the Financial Statement.
b) L Duncan thanked everyone for their help over the last few years and was sorry to resign but offered the hope that she may return to the post in years to come.
c) G Bundock advised the meeting that he had been unaware that RAF Lossiemouth had an unpaid subscription for 2014.  This will be paid as soon as he can arrange it.  M Fox advised that because of this RAF Lossiemouth would not be eligible to vote on motions at the meeting.

d) J Bishop added his thanks to Linda and Allan Duncan for all of their work while in post.
	

	
	
	

	6.
	Reserve Report
	

	
	a) M Fox presented the Reserve Report on behalf of G Griffin who was resigning from the post due to other commitments.
b) 7 teams participated in the Reserve league in 2014 with 10 in the Cup.  It was stated that the Reserve league is entering a transitional period.

c) M Fox thanked G Griffin for his work.
	

	
	
	

	7.
	Appointment of Office Bearers
	

	
	a) President – Jerry Bishop.
b) Vice President – no nominations although J Bishop has spoken to an individual who the meeting were satisfied with.  This will be progressed at the next Executive meeting
c) Secretary – C Farr was the only nomination, accepted role.

d) Treasurer – no nominations.  It was identified that this was a key position in the running of league business and would cause great problems if the position was not filled.  N Cameron suggested contacting club treasurers asking them to take on the additional role.  G Bundock suggested looking at buying in the expertise and spreading the cost through member clubs.    J Bishop will look into this and report to the next Executive meeting.
e) Senior Match Secretary – C Blake to continue with this.

f) Reserve Match Secretary – M Fox volunteered for this.  C Blake will draw up the fixtures.

g) Junior Representative – N Cameron.  He stated that he needs everyone to buy into this post and hopes that it is not viewed as a conflict of interests as he is the Cricket Scotland North Club Development Manager.

h) Press/Publicity Vacant Post.  With new website sending results out automatically, there is less for the post holder to do although it would still be beneficial to have someone who can push press coverage locally.
i) J Bishop expressed disappointment that positions have been left unfilled.  He understood that everyone is under pressure but stressed that to continue to develop cricket in the North everyone has to put some effort in, no one can afford to sit back.  S Lackie suggested asking why people don’t want to take part in Executive work, is it time or other reasons?  J Bishop agreed this may be useful.  He acknowledged that the information flow in NoSCA needs to improve but that NoSCA is only as good as participating clubs make it.  He went on to say that everyone has a duty to help the league to improve, that there is a need to reinvigorate and evolve.
	J Bishop to progress

J Bishop to progress



	
	
	

	8.
	Election of Auditor
	

	
	a) As the Treasurers position is vacant and a ‘buy in’ service may be the preferred option, this position will be held back for further action as necessary.
	J Bishop to progress

	
	
	

	9.
	Resolutions to the AGM
	

	
	a) Huntly to join Reserve league in all competitions – ACCEPT
b) RAF Lossiemouth to re-join Senior league – ACCEPT
c) Northern Counties to re-join senior and Reserve leagues – ACCEPT
d) Exec. Proposal 1 (The Toss) – ACCEPT
e) Exec. Proposal 2 (Umpires) – ACCEPT
f) Exec. Proposal 3 (Forfeiture of a match) –ACCEPT
g) Exec. Proposal 4 (Entering of match results on line) – REJECT
h) Exec. Proposal 5 (Fielding restrictions in Senior cup matches) – ACCEPT
i) Exec. Proposal 6 (NoSCA subs. to increase) - ACCEPT
	

	
	
	

	10.
	Club Subscriptions 
	

	
	a) There is no current Treasurer.

b) As part of the resolutions to the meeting, member clubs voted to increase annual subscriptions by £25 for both Full and Associate members.
	

	
	
	

	11.
	AOCB
	

	
	a) K Ross asked if NoSCA membership of Cricket Scotland was sufficient for Clubs to also claim membership benefits.  M Fox answered that until the Caledonia Cricket Association comes into being, the status quo remains which means that individual clubs are responsible for membership of Cricket Scotland.  Non-membership, clubs were reminded, means clubs cannot take part in Cricket Scotland competitions nor should they receive the benefits of access to Cricket Scotland coaching staff.
b) C Blake advised that with a 10 team Senior league there would be no free Saturdays.  This meant that once he had factored in ground unavailability there would be no room for days when clubs had a shortage of players.  Should clubs need to contact their opposition to re-arrange, please copy the Senior Match Secretary in to all correspondence.
c) J Bishop indicated that decisions would need to be made about when cup and T20 games were to be played as these would extend the season even further.  This will be carried out at the Executive meetings to which all are clubs are expected to send a representative.

d) The Reserve league will comprise 6 teams, Fort William, Ross County, Forres, Fochabers, Northern Counties and Huntly.  Nairn, Buckie and Elgin advised they will enter the cup competition only.
e) There appeared little interest in playing T20 games midweek.

f) K Ross wondered how arrangements for umpires would work in 2015.  J Bishop advised that there is a list of umpires on the NoSCA website as well as lists of qualified umpires who live locally.  He added that there are several good umpires who, whilst not qualified, are well respected in the league and they would be utilised.  He added that he would like to develop feedback to umpires in the future.  It is hoped that an Intro. to Umpiring course will be held before the start of the new season.  G Chappell asked if clubs would be advised if 2 umpires had been appointed. J Bishop said clubs would be kept informed of umpiring appointments.  K Fraser asked if expenses would be paid.  C Blake noted that it had been done in the past and may be available if requested.
	

	
	
	

	12
	Vote of Thanks
	

	
	J Bishop thanked everyone for attending and wished all clubs well for the season ahead.  The next AGM will be Sunday 7th February 2016.  K Ross proposed a thank you to the Chair.
	

	
	
	

	13.
	Date of Executive Next Meeting
	

	
	The next Executive meeting will be on Monday 9th February 2015, 7pm at the Havelock Hotel, Nairn
	


